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RETIREMENT BENEFITS COORDINATOR 

 
This is administrative, consultative and coordinative work in explaining and interpreting the benefits 
programs administered by the Retirement Systems Division in the Department of State Treasurer. 
Employee responds to inquiries concerning fringe benefits from active and retired system members and 
from employers in the same manner as Retirement Benefits Counselors, but is responsible for handling 
the more difficult or sensitive cases. The employee is also responsible for the enlistment of new 
participating units of local government into the Retirement System. The employee assists 'in the 
day-to-day operation of the Member Services section, training new personnel and coordinating the flow 
and balance of work among the counselor staff.  Employee may perform other duties as required by 
supervisor. 
 
I. DIFFICULTY OF WORK: 
 
Variety & Scope - Employee evaluates and makes determinations and recommendations on individual 
system members' retirement situations, which are usually complex or sensitive in nature. In handling 
the enlistment of new local government units into the Retirement System, employee meets with local 
governing bodies and prospective members, collects data for use by the actuary, coordinates 
enrollment of eligible employees, and explains administrative procedures. Employee serves as a lead 
worker in supervising the Member Services section on a daily basis and in the absence of the Section 
Chief. This includes scheduling the statewide seminars and group meetings that the counselors 
conduct, training new employees, coordinating and approving leave, and communicating details of 
changes in retirement laws and procedures. The Employee is responsible for preparing various reports 
and statistical data as needed. 
 
Intricacy - In handling individual cases, employee typically deals with problem or sensitive situations 
that require more judgment and diplomacy than many cases. The enrollment of new participating units, 
such as cities, counties and boards, involves arranging for transfer of assets from the local trustees to 
the State Treasurer's account and for the payment of benefits to the already existing retirees and 
beneficiaries. Employee must coordinate the proper deposit of contributions and interest of the active 
contributors from the private pension plan to the new accounts. Employee is also responsible for 
instructing payroll, personnel and data processing specialists in the proper procedures involved. This 
work also requires contact with the Consulting Actuary regarding prevaluations to determine employer 
rates, and assisting local government employers in optional coverages such as tax sheltering, prior 
service credits and death benefits. 
 
Subject Matter Complexity - Work requires a thorough knowledge of retirement laws and their 
application, the Administrative Code, and Attorney General opinions. A general knowledge of other 
benefit programs, such as Social Security, and the general structure of State government, local 
governments, and the public school system, is also required. 
 
Guidelines - Guidelines include both current and previous General Statutes, Attorney General opinions, 
actuarial information, and other interpretations in evaluating cases. 
 
II.  RESPONSIBILITY: 
 
Nature of Instructions - Employee functions independently in carrying out daily work assignments. 
General instructions may be given by the supervisor. 
 
Nature of Review - Work is reviewed occasionally and on an after-the-fact basis. 
 
Scope of Decisions - Work has a direct affect on all Retirement System members, both active and 
retired, and potentially their relatives or anyone involved in their estate. Work also affects new groups 
caning into the Retirement System, and the System itself by the quality of decisions made. 
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Consequence of Decisions - Decisions directly impact the quality of members' retirement plans. 
Inaccuracy could result in financial implications for the Retirement System and its members. 
 
III. INTERPERSONAL COMMUNICATIONS: 
 
Scope of Contacts - Work requires constant contact with a wide range of the public, as well as 
governmental officials, Attorney General staff, and actuaries. 
 
Nature and Purpose - Contacts are for the purpose of explaining and interpreting retirement statutes 
and options to individuals, and overall retirement regulations and procedures to groups and individuals. 
 
IV. OTHER WORK DEMANDS: 
 
Work Conditions  - Work is generally performed in a normal office setting. 
 
Hazards - Potential for hazard exists only in the occurrence of travel involved in conducting statewide 
seminars and other related meetings. 
 
V. RECRUITMENT STANDARDS: 
 
Knowledge, Skills and Abilities - Thorough knowledge of retirement laws, regulations, and procedures. 
Ability to analyze, research and interpret information of a technical and financial nature. Ability to 
communicate effectively in both oral and written form with a wide variety of people. Ability to organize, 
direct and prioritize office workflow. 
 
Minimum Training and Experience - Graduation from a four year college or university with two years o 
experience related to retirement or fringe benefit administration; or graduation from high school and six 
years of experience directly related to administering retirement or fringe benefits programs; or an 
equivalent combination of training and experience. 
 
Special Note - This is a generalized representation of positions in this class and is not intended to 
identify essential functions per ADA.  Examples of work are primarily essential functions of the majority 
of positions in this class, but may not be applicable to all positions. 


